

May 31, 2019

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on May 31, 2019 at 8:57 a.m.

Ms. Robin Morrison, Chairman c/o Ectory Lawless Tennessee Regulatory Authority 502 Deaderick St., 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Re: Docket 19-00029 - Petition of Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. to Amend Certificate of Convenience and Necessity

## Dear Chairman Morrison:

Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. requests to withdraw its *Petition to Amend Certificate of Convenience and Necessity* filed in the above referenced docket. The developer has informed the utility that due to higher than expected construction costs, market conditions, and the complexity of executing the project, they are no longer moving forward with the purchase of the Ozburn property. With the developer's termination of the project, a CNN to serve the property is no longer necessary as the project will not be presented to the Williamson County Planning Commission.

Please let me know if you have any questions about this withdraw or if I can be of any further assistance.

Kind regards,

Jeff Risden General Coursel

Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc.